MEDWAY AND DISTRICT CALEDONIAN ASSOCIATION. 
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 12th April 2018.

The Annual General Meeting of the Medway and District Caledonian Association at St Mary’s Island Community Centre, Island Way, St Mary’s Island on Thursday 12th April 2018 at 8.15pm with 38 members present.

1. President’s Welcome:   Julian welcomed all present to the AGM.

2. Secretary’s Report:   “Before we start the formal Secretary’s report, I would like to say that I will be stepping down as Secretary after this meeting.  It has been a great pleasure to have had the opportunity to assist the Association in this capacity. I would like to thank all members of the Council for their help during this time and for correcting my grammar on several occasions!  I would also like to thank all the members of the MDCA for their helpful comments and for putting up with me! It was a pleasure.   

Now to business:
Since the last AGM there have been some changes to the membership. We have lost some prominent members but also had four new members join. The Association now has 96 classified as Active Members, of which 15 are Honorary Members.  This means that 20 members are required for a quorum for this AGM. We have 38 members present and therefore sufficient for a quorum.

25 members registered their apologies for not attending.  I have the list should anyone wish to see it.  
On 25th May, 2018 the Data Protection Laws will change. The Medway and District Caledonian Association is fully committed to meeting its obligations as laid down by the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR).  A new Data Protection Policy document (MDCADPP) has been drawn up and accepted by the Council.  I will read out the document in its entirety and ask the membership to vote on its acceptance at the end.  There will be an opportunity to ask clarifying questions before the vote.  There were copies of the Policy Document available as you came in”.
After discussion, it was agreed to make one small amendment to the Policy.  The updated Policy is attached.

3. The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 2017:   These were accepted without amendment.  (Proposed: Dick Barford;  Seconded: David How)

4. Matters Arising from AGM 2017:  Clarification was sought on where the £250 charity donation was made. It was pointed out by the Treasurer that, in fact, £1400 has been donated throughout this year to various charities.
5. Treasurer’s Report:  “Despite a further decrease in numbers attending the weekly meetings and the events, we have achieved a surplus this year of £71.90.

All of the individual events made a profit this year resulting in an overall surplus from all events of approximately £595.  £500 of this has been added to the ‘Events Reserve’, leaving a balance of £900 in the Reserve which, if needed, can be used to subsidise future events and in particular the 95th Anniversary Ball that will take place 2019.
We have received a generous donation from one of our members which has been put into a ‘Hogmanay Reserve’ and will be used towards the cost of Hogmanay 2018.

All of the other reserves remain unchanged.

The Socials, which include Strawberries and Cream, the Christmas Social, the May 2017 Ceilidh and the February 2018 Ceilidh, were all enjoyable and well attended but resulted in a small net cost of £69.

Once again, the Council has continued to be vigilant with its spending, so all of the operational expenses are similar to last year.

The Association held two fund-raising events this year.  One for the British Heart Foundation in memory of Tim Bowden, and one for the Caribbean Hurricane Appeal.  These, and the Christmas Card collection, raised £1113 which along with a further £380 from the Association, gives a total to Charity this year of £1493.  As this is a relatively large amount, no further donations are proposed.

I finish by saying “Thank You” to all members of the Council who have supported me throughout the year, with particular thanks to Claire Bennett and Brenda Booker for collecting the weekly money, and to Margaret-Anne Robertson along with Brenda Booker for selling tickets for the events.”

The 2017/18 Accounts were accepted (Proposed: Alan Nightingale; Seconded: Lyn Sutton-Jones).

The Financial Statement is attached.

6.  Accounts Checker’s report:   Dennis Pope thanked the Treasurer for the clear report and for her hard work. He accepted the Financial Statement as correct.
Dennis was thanked by the President. 
7 & 8. The President’s Report and Honoraria:   
Good Evening ladies & Gentlemen

Welcome to the AGM of the Medway & District Caledonian Association coming up for its 95th year as far as we are aware. A tremendous landmark in any organisation’s life.

I say this to ensure everyone knows that they are in the right place, if you’re not you had better get a move on as you are late for being somewhere else and to ensure that you know that we won’t be dancing for a while.

We will try to get through the Agenda as quickly as we can to enable us to get as much dancing from David’s  programme as we can but obviously we will take any questions you may have and answer them in the best way we can.

Has everyone got or can see an Agenda (and Balance sheet)

Right to the Agenda then………………….

As this is almost a state of the Nation speech by your President I suppose I should greet you all with…“ My fellow Caledonians.”

I’ll start by saying that as President I have been and am very concerned with the direction the club is heading in. Numbers are falling at both our weekly and our annual events as there are so many other demands on people’s time these days, and we continued to chase fewer and fewer long term or more experienced dancers. Numbers on Club nights continue to slowly decrease and our dances are struggling to attract sufficient numbers to break even financially. This, coupled with quite large increases in hall hire costs and more onerous Terms & Conditions, as well as the increase of the everyday expenditure of running the clubs, paints a rather gloomy future. The Council have tried to increase awareness in areas other than the dancing community, as we are not attracting that many dancers from other clubs to our events now and we have tried to take as tight a cost management regime as possible without reducing our level of quality or enjoyment on all of our operations, both weekly and annually.

This approach throughout the last year,  with sterling work by council regarding watching costs, coupled with very active promotion of events and the drive to put together the best event we can, I am very happy to report appears to have worked.   I am sure you will agree that we have had, what I deem to be, a very successful year in the circumstances, both on the enjoyment front and, as you have heard from the Treasurer, an advantageous financial year. (This bringing its own issues as indicated).

Numbers attending on Thursdays are down on previous years with usually just 2 sets on the floor.  Bredhurst numbers have increased under the fine management of Claire, having taken over responsibility from Anne Keeble. In addition the introduction of a Teaching Class under Elaine Lloyd’s tutelage has also helped with numbers and also, of course, expertise. Our thanks go to you both.

Our thanks also must go to Harry for his continued patience in organising the Tuesday group which continues with good numbers, and I am pleased to say that we have had a few new dancers join this group this year and 6 new members join the ranks of the MDCA.

Talking of Harry, the Demo Team, under his guidance, continues to promote the Club and bring Scottish Country Dancing to old and new audiences, in both age and experience as you can see from his report. He is, however, still actively looking for additional dancers to join the team to ensure it continuation. In addition to the demonstrations , Harry has also organised a number of ceilidhs for other parties throughout the year from which some of the newer dancers have been recruited. So, to Harry and to those that helped at these events, Thank You on behalf of the club for giving up your time.”

At this point in the President’s report, the following received Honoraria :

Lynne Baker (Website); 
Claire Bennett (Monday group); Mike Gould (Dance of the month / Ceilidh); Dennis Pope (Account checker); Lyn Sutton Jones (KASS Representative); Harry Robertson (Demonstration Team and Tuesday group) asked that a donation be made by the club in lieu of an honorarium.

The President then continued with his report.

“We thank those mentioned and given Honorarium but I think we should also - with a round of applause -thank all those others, the unsung many, that have helped in any way at any of our events.
With respect to the annual events over the last year we have had mixed success but I am pleased to say no event made a loss (in some cases that may be down to Stan Gibbon’s sales technique on the raffles ... Thank You Stan!). 

Our Spring Dance last year was both a dance and a celebration. It was Tim & Lis Bowden’s 40th Wedding Anniversary and with their support, although down on numbers, it was a wonderful evening and a successful one financially.

I’d like at his point to mention that Lis is still in our thoughts as she comes to terms with the sudden loss of Tim last summer. Tim was such a good servant to the MDCA. Our thoughts also go out at this time to her and to the other members we have lost this year such as David Tricker, Peter Parham and David Emmett.

 The St Andrews dance was not as well attended as we would have hoped and had in previous years. Even with the lower numbers a great time was had by all that came. It was still a very successful evening and we made an overall profit of 13p as you can see on the balance sheet which was of course concerning.
The Christmas Social was a really great evening and who can forget ‘Jack & the Beanstalk’... who says amateur theatre is dead????  Wonderful performances by Mathew & Julia as the Cow, Harry as Jack’s Mother and, of course, Muriel as the Giant’s mother. Claire did a fantastic job putting all that together including the magic growing beanstalk and other props.  She was ably assisted by Sandra managing the kitchen refreshments etc. Our thanks to everyone involved in making it such a fun night.
 Hogmanay was a worry to the council leading up to the event as ticket numbers were down substantially on previous years coupled with a hall price increase. It looked. right up to the evening itself when ticket sales on the door raised the numbers substantially, like the event was heading for a big financial loss. There was discussion at the time prior to the night that we would have to drop the wonderful St Georges Centre from our consideration and move the event to another venue. In the end it was a really great evening and, with a profit and some very generous financial support offered for 2018’s event, I am pleased to say we will be back there again this year.

Following hot on the heels of a great Hogmanay came our Burns Supper. In previous years we have struggled with numbers but this year we had a full house. In fact, we had to turn a few people away so as not to crowd the space too much.  There were a large number of non members but everyone there contributed to a great evening. All the talent for the evening was ‘home grown’ so to speak, all coming from within the club and with a different format was simply superb. Wonderful venue, great food and brilliant entertainment, glued together by an irreplaceable Master of Ceremony, Alan. What more can you ask for?  Another success story of the year and again our thanks to all those involved here.

Our final major event of the year- the Family Ceilidh - was up to its usual high standard, ably managed by Mike (yet again). The Ceilidh attracted over 100 people into the hall that night.  Thanks to everyone concerned with this.... to Performers, Stovie makers, Kitchen people and anyone else that helped out and Lyn Sutton Jones for managing it all.

There is a saying that ‘the harder you work the luckier you get’ and we have been extremely lucky this year in all we have done and the results we have obtained.  However, that hard work should be recognised, and I would like to thank all the outgoing council (many of whom are up for re-election so it can’t be all bad) for all their dedication in helping to run the club which would not have been possible without their input. 

Particular thanks must go to David Lloyd who is not looking for re-election but who stepped up and took on the challenging role of Secretary when it was needed and David has been extremely helpful and hard working in the role and I add my personal thanks to that of the Club’s for all his hard work and input. 

While thanking people for their help I must of course mention my Elaine who has worked in the background for so much of the time. She is my additional memory, always making sure I have done everything I should and is always thinking of the right thing to do and so much more. Every man needs someone to keep them focussed and I have one in spades.

After all those “Thank Yous” and reports on great evenings I must raise a much more serious issue.  I must mention that the Club does face a very serious challenge. Although on council we have a great working ethic, none appeared to want to take on the mantle of Vice President this year and therefore the President’s role next year. If this post were not filled, and ultimately the President’s position next year, the Club will not be able to operate within its own constitution and would have to be wrapped up. Filling the current role of Vice President is one of the key roles needed for the continued existence of this club and ideally a candidate that would go onto become President would be preferred. We have had a couple of individuals that have offered to step in to take on that role as a last resort and I thank them for that. It is only at the last hour that someone has come forward to be considered for this role with an undertaking to take on the mantle of President in 2019. Filling the key positions in the Club council is of paramount importance for the continued existence and stability of this club and I wholeheartedly thank those people on behalf of the membership for taking on these positions. 

On a personal note I would hate to have had the club cease to be on my watch.
As my penultimate comment I would like to commit to you that as your President and on behalf your officers and the incoming council, if elected of course, we will continue to strive to the very best of our ability to bring you the enjoyable and affordable evenings of entertainment, fun and friendship you have enjoyed to date.

Finally I would like to thank you, our membership, for your continued support for all that we do, because without you it would all be for nought. I look forward to seeing you all soon and to another great year for the Medway & District Caledonian Association.

Thank you  

 The President then stepped down.
9. Election of Officers for 2018-2019:
The following were unanimously elected as Officers for the Association:

President:
            Julian Grayland

         Proposed:  L. Sutton-Jones;      Seconded: R. Menzies
Vice President:
            Margaret-Anne Robertson        Proposed: D. Lloyd;  
     Seconded: J. Grayland    
Honorary Secretary:      Lyn Sutton-Jones
          Proposed: J. Grayland
      Seconded: S. Hogben

Honorary Treasurer:       Lynne Baker

          Proposed: B. Booker                  Seconded: E. Grayland
Officers and Council Members were all proposed and seconded prior to the meeting – they were all accepted unanimously by the AGM.

Council Members:  Brenda Booker;  Sandra Hogben;  Claire Bennett;  Jean Blanchard;  Sarah Ash; Kathryn Stephenson;  Elaine Grayland.  An eighth Council Member will be appointed on an ad hoc basis as required. 
10. Election of KASS Representatives:  Lyn Sutton -Jones (Voting) and Brenda Booker (Non-Voting) were unanimously elected as KASS Representatives.
11. Election of Accounts Checker:   Dennis Pope was unanimously elected as Accounts Checker for 2018 – 2019.
12. Appointment of Dance Team Leader:  Harry Robertson agreed to continue as Dance Team Leader. His appointment was unanimously accepted.  His report for 2017-18 is attached.
13.Charity Donations:  £1400 has been donated to various charities during the 2017/18 financial year, therefore, further donations will only be made if suitable specific causes occur in future.
The President thanked all members for their input to the meeting.

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING WAS CLOSED AT 2100.

